## 15

#### RESOLUTION

### A RESOLUTION OF THE COMMISSIONERS COURT OF NAVARRO COUNTY, TEXAS, APPOINTING A DIRECTOR OF THE CORSICANA-NAVARRO COUNTY PUBLIC HEALTH DISTRICT.

WHEREAS, it is necessary to appoint a Director for the Corsicana-Navarro County
Public Health District to serve on behalf of Navarro County; and

WHEREAS, Dr. Dale Campbell currently serves as the Local Health Authority for Navarro County; and

WHEREAS, Dr. Dale Campbell has agreed to fill the position of Director of the Corsicana-Navarro County Public Health District; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY COMMISSIONERS COURT OF NAVARRO COUNTY,

TEXAS, that Dr. Dale Campbell be appointed as the Director of the

Corsicana-Navarro County Public Health District.

PASSED and APPROVED by majority vote of Commissioners Court of Navarro Couty, Texas this 27<sup>th</sup> day of May, 2025.

H.M! Davenport, Jr

**COUNTY JUDGE** 

Sherry Dowd

**COUNTY CLERK** 

PH 903-229-3154

#### R. NEAL GREEN, MD, FACOG

ngreenmd@sbcglobal.net

FAX 903-213-9192

# OBSTETRICS AND GYNECOLOGY (Retired) 705 DRANE PLACE CORSICANA, TEXAS 75110-2531

MAR 2 4 2025

March 21, 2025

RECEIVED

Mayor Mike Fletcher 200 North 12<sup>th</sup> Street Corsicana, Texas 75110

APR 0 1 2025

NAVARRO COUNTY AUDITOR'S OFFICE

Dear Mayor Fletcher:

On December 1, 2023, when I was appointed Director of The Corsicana Navarro County Public Health District, I considered it a short term or interim position. Dr. Dale Campbell, the county health authority and City of Corsicana Medical Officer, would normally also serve as the medical director of the health department. At the time I was appointed, however, he was unable to do so. He was functionally precluded from doing this because of his contractual restraints with his medical clinic. Dr. Campbell has now retired from active medical practice and soon will no longer be bound to those terms of his employment.

On April 1, 2025, I will step aside as the health department director and Dr. Campbell will assume that duty. It is my opinion that it will require no action by the city or county. This medical directorship of the health department has always been a part of the role that the city and county have already appointed him. It has been my privilege to serve in the role for the short time that I have done so. I might also add, Mayor Fletcher, a genuine hearty thank you for the support that you and the city council have give us. These thanks must include former city manager, Connie Standridge and the present city manager, Jim Holgersson.

Sincerely,

Neal Green, MD